Eagle Bend North Homeowners’ Association

                  PO Box 9365   Kalispell, MT.  59904   (406) 257-1302 

                    
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 



           Thursday December 8, 2011
                       Western Mountain Property Management 10:00 a.m.

Call to order and establish a quorum - the meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m.  Board members present were President, Barb Henry; Treasurer, Vince Taylor; Secretary, Bugsy Yarbrough; Board members available by phone were Vice President, Myron Achenbach; Lloyd Ross and John Horning. David Roberts from Western Mountain Property Management and the President from Golden Eagle Townhomes Association, Joel Goldberg were also present.

 Treasurer’s Report: Vince Taylor Chairman:  Vince presented the proposed 2012 budget and a surplus of $2,000.00 is projected.    The annual assessment is to be unchanged at $396.00 per lot in 2012.   Vince noted that in 2007 we had a reserve of $27,822.00, and In 2011 Eagle Bend North Homeowners Association will have a reserve of $61,663.80.   Vince recommends to the Board that we fund an addition $10,000.00 into our reserve account as there is $26,759.00 in the cash account.  A motion was made to move $10,000.00 to go into our reserve fund and will be added to the current CD bringing that total to $71,663.00.  It was seconded and   unanimously approved.  The 2012 budget includes $9500.00 for snow removal, up $1500.00 from 2011.  Repair and maintenance of all the roads in Eagle Bend North is budgeted at $3900.00 up$1300.00 from the actual 2011 expenditures... A motion was made to approve the budget as presented. It was seconded and unanimously approved.   

The $2500.00 which shows up in the Architectural account is a deposit for a new home to be built on lot number 35.  This new single home construction is scheduled to begin in the spring of 2012. 

Property liens will be filed against all homeowners whose assessments have not been paid in the last 90 days.  

Committee Reports:  Architectural report was given by Barb Henry for Carl Henry who was not able to be in attendance.  Derek Swank has continued to work on landscape project but has been delayed because of weather.

Next Board Meeting:   Thursday March 22, 2012, 9:00 a.m., at Mountain West Properties.

Adjournment: 11:00 a.m.
